### R O M Â N I A MINISTERUL APĂRĂRII NAȚIONALE DIRECȚIA GENERALĂ MANAGEMENT RESURSE UMANE

Anexă la nr. Q - 81111 /2 05 2025

# Test de verificare a cunoștințelor la Limba engleză

Transfer în colegiile naționale militare, clasa a X-a - sesiunea august 2025

#### VARIANTA I

Choose the right answer.

### READING COMPREHENSION

### A Weekend in the Mountains

Last weekend, Maria and her friends decided to go hiking in the Blue Mountains. They wanted to spend time in nature and take a break from the busy city. They left early on Saturday morning and took the train, which was cheaper and more comfortable than driving. When they arrived, they checked into a small guesthouse near the forest. The owner was very friendly and gave them maps of the hiking trails. The group chose a trail that was not too difficult but still offered beautiful views of the valley.

During the hike, they saw many wild animals, including deer and colorful birds. The air was fresh, and the weather was sunny but not too hot. Maria took lots of photos because she wanted to remember the experience. In the evening, they ate dinner at a local restaurant. The food was delicious, especially the traditional soup made with fresh vegetables from the area. After dinner, they sat outside and looked at the stars, which were much brighter than in the city. The next day, they returned home tired but happy. Maria said it was one of the best weekends she had ever had, and they all agreed to go hiking again soon.

# 1. Why did Maria and her friends go to the mountains?

- A. To visit their family
- B. To escape the busy city
- C. To do some shopping
- D. To attend a concert

## 2. How did they travel to the Blue Mountains?

- A. By car
- B. By bus
- C. By train
- D. By bicycle

### 3. What did the guesthouse owner give them?

- A. Hiking maps
- B. Food and drinks
- C. A free dinner
- D. Train tickets



#### **NECLASIFICAT**

## 4. What was special about the dinner?

- A. It was free for hikers
- B. It was cooked by Maria
- C. It included fresh local vegetables
- D. It was served inside the guesthouse

## 5. How did Maria feel about the trip?

- A. She was disappointed
- B. She thought it was one of her best weekends
- C. She felt bored most of the time
- D. She wanted to stay in the city instead

### GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY

- 6. If I ... you, I would apologize.
- A. am
- B. would be
- C. was
- D. were
- 7. She said she ... for five hours.
- A. studies
- B. studied
- C. has been studying
- D. had been studying

### 8. She is not used to ... shrimps.

- A. be eating
- B. eat
- C. eating
- D. having been eating

### 9. The bird flapped its wings and ... away.

- A. flyed
- B. flied
- C. flew
- D. flown

# 10. The hotel ... we stayed in was very comfortable.

- A. which
- B. who
- C. where
- D. when

# 11. Computers ... more and more efficient nowadays.

- A. become
- B. are becoming
- C. will become
- D. becomes



NECLASIFICAT
<ul> <li>12. We need to buy some new</li> <li>A. furniture</li> <li>B. furnitures</li> <li>C. furnituries</li> <li>D. furnishment</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>13. The pipe in the kitchen is leaking. We should call a/an</li> <li>A. gardener</li> <li>B. electrician</li> <li>C. carpenter</li> <li>D. plumber</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>14. Let's have a cup of coffee! a café over there.</li> <li>A. There is</li> <li>B. It is</li> <li>C. Is</li> <li>D. Was</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>15. Women to live longer than men.</li> <li>A. believe</li> <li>B. were believed</li> <li>C. are believed</li> <li>D. are believing</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>16. You must really smoking. It's extremely bad for your health.</li> <li>A. get round</li> <li>B. take up</li> <li>C. come round</li> <li>D. give up</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>17. There are very caravans on this campsite. It's almost empty.</li> <li>A. a few</li> <li>B. few</li> <li>C. a little</li> <li>D. little</li> </ul>
<ul><li>18. Solar, wind and tidal power are all sources of energy.</li><li>A. revitalized</li></ul>

B. suspendedC. renewableD. inventive

